
From: mary horlock   

Sent: 04 August 2022 18:16 

To: Planning; Obote Hope 

Subject: Ref 5 Pilgrim's Lane : 2022/2679/P 

 

Regarding the front garden of the above property, a large tree was 

already removed from the front garden and all the plant borders 

stripped. This happened overnight, without any of the correct 

permissions sought. It happened before building work began. It was 

shocking to all the neighbours and was raised with the council at the 

time, to no effect.  

The current photos and details represent the property after this had 

already happened, and so present a false picture and do little to 

compensate for the loss of greenery and privacy that the original garden 

offered. The tiny tree proposed should be replaced by a much more 

substantial tree to keep the character of the street and gardens, as it was 

before the owners removed it without permission. The garden area, 

likewise, should not be compromised to have double parking, which is 

completely inconsistent with other properties in Pilgrim’s Lane, especially 

on this very narrow bottle-neck end of the road, which is one-way and 

quickly congested.  

It clearly goes against the character of the street and precedent, and is 

unnecessary. 

I have tried to put my comments through on the Camden planning 

applications website, but found it impossible today, and so I am 

submitting it as email and would appreciate confirmation.  

 

 

Mary Horlock 

1 Pilgrim's Lane 

NW3 1SJ 

 

 

response by email 

 


